NEW WHITELAND TOWN COUNCIL
JUNE 20, 2017
MEETING MINUTES


Town Council President John Perrin opened the meeting at 5:00 p.m. with the pledge to the American flag. Council members present were John Schilawski, Scott Alspach, Frank Vaughn, Mike Rogier and John Perrin.  Also present were Attorney Lee Robbins and Clerk-Treasurer Maribeth Alspach.  Councilman Schilawski offered the opening prayer.  

MINUTES
Councilman Schilawski moves to approve the minutes of the June 6th meeting and is seconded by Councilman Rogier.  Vote 5 affirmative.  

HARDSHIPS / ADJUSTMENTS
None.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Clerk-Treasurer Alspach presents copies of the June 20th Fund Report and Docket for approval. Councilman Alspach moves to approve and ratify both reports and is seconded by Councilman Vaughn. Vote 5 affirmative.  

OLD BUSINESS
Replacement Radios
Clerk-Treasurer Alspach states that at the last meeting she was asked to contact the county commissioners to inquire about retaining some of our old radios as spares.  County Commissioner West has stated that they are willing to work with us if we can tell them how many spares we would like to keep.  Council states 7 – 9 radios if possible.  Police Chief Rynerson adds that he had three (3) of our old radios returned to the department today.  Council directs Chief Rynerson to work on getting additional spare radios as new radios are purchased and programmed.

Automated External Defibrillators
The AEDs have been ordered and are expected to be delivered this week.  Once they have been received the vendor will train some of our certified instructors on the new equipment.  The instructors will in turn train all town employees and the council.

National Night Out / Family Fun Day
Copies of the scheduled events and exhibits and an itinerary for the demonstrations and activities planned for the day are distributed to all members.  Council states may need no parking signs for one side of the street on the parade route.

WWII Monument
Councilman Rogier states the monument should be finished by the end of July.  Total cost for the monument should be around $500.  Council will select a location for the new monument so that the Public Works employees can prepare the area and build the base prior to delivery.  Once the new monument is installed a dedication ceremony will be held.
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NEW BUSINESS
NWFD Paid Standby
Interim Chief Curin asks approval to increase the paid standby pay from $9 to $10 per hour as previously approved in the 2017 budget as long as budget cuts weren’t required due to the 
circuit breaker.  Councilman Rogier moves to approve the pay increase effective 7/1/2017 and is seconded by Councilman Schilawski.  Vote 5 affirmative.

Grassy Creek Disc Golf
Council President Perrin met with a resident whose property abuts the disc golf course.  The resident has had broken windows, a broken fence and been hit by discs while mowing his yard.  Council will investigate having hole #8 (the one with the tee nearest Ball Park Drive) shortened to avoid having discs go onto private property.

July 4th Town Council meeting
Due to the meeting date falling on a holiday the meeting is being cancelled.  A docket will be prepared on July 3rd and left in the conference room for the council to sign.  The next regularly scheduled council meeting will be July 18, 2017.

Community Crossings Grant
Clerk-Treasurer Alspach has been trading emails with INDOT for clarification on filing our application(s).  We must have an updated Assessment Plan which Alspach believes has been done but she does not have a copy.  Alspach recommends submitting multiple applications rather than bundling everything into one application.  Applications may be submitted prior to bids being solicited or received.  Council asks for copies of the Assessment Plan to prioritize work to be done.  Alspach will request a copy from the Public Works Department and get copies to all council members.

Country Gate Park
President Perrin states a complaint was received yesterday about the condition of the shelter house area and picnic tables at this park.  He went to the park and there was broken glass in the shelter house and in the grass.  The picnic tables had been moved and needed to be painted and at least one was in need of repair.  President Perrin commends employee Dale Hardin for quickly responding and cleaning up the glass.  As of this afternoon the table tops had been repainted and put back where they belong.  Materials had been ordered to repair the broken bench.  Councilman Vaughn states there is a bench down by the water that is in need of repair as well.  Council President Perrin recommends anchoring the tables in place so they cannot be moved.  Council approves.  Councilman Rogier requests that the parks be inspected weekly and a report with a list of damaged or broken equipment be submitted for council review.

Tracy Road Speed Limit Sign
The speed limit sign was moved when the new Welcome to New Whiteland signs were installed.  The speed limit sign was reinstalled too far east of the town boundary and needs to be moved preferably to the west side of the bridge.  Council wants the speed limit sign as near the town boundary as possible because the speed limit drops from 50 to 30 when you enter New Whiteland.  With the placement of the sign now traffic does not slow down until 
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[bookmark: _GoBack]after they pass the park and are near the entrance to the Tracy Commons subdivision. To place the sign west of the creek would require county approval.

US 31 Signage by Carwash
A complaint was received about the new sign at this location blocking the view of southbound traffic.  After investigating council does not see a need to relocate the sign.

LEGISLATIVE BUSINESS
Ordinance 2017-06
Attorney Robbins presents and explains the ordinance on first reading.  This ordinance creates an additional fund to help track future MVH revenue and expenditures.  With the new legislation that becomes effective July 1, 2017 at least 50% of all MVH funds must be spent on the construction, reconstruction and maintenance of the town’s highways.  By creating an Allocated MVH account we will be better able to track the money received and the expenditures for future audits.  Our existing MVH Fund will become MVH Unallocated.
Councilman Alspach moves to adopt Ordinance 2017-06 on first reading and is seconded by Councilman Vaughn. Vote 5 affirmative.                                                                     Attorney Robbins suggests suspending the rules to consider the ordinance on final reading since the law will take effect before our next meeting.  Councilman Schilawski moves to suspend the rules and consider Ordinance 2017-06 on final reading and is seconded by Councilman Vaughn. Vote 5 affirmative.                                                                    President Perrin presents Ordinance 2017-06 in title only on final reading. Councilman Rogier moves to adopt Ordinance 2017-06 on final reading and is seconded by Councilman Schilawski. Vote 5 affirmative.
Resolution 2017-03                                                                                                                         Attorney Robbins presents, reads and explains the policy to monitor and regulate unauthorized visitors in town work spaces.  Councilman Schilawski moves to adopt Resolution 2017-03 and is seconded by Councilman Rogier. Vote 5 affirmative.  Copies of the resolution are to be distributed to all employees as a supplement to the employee handbook.
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
Sidewalk Repair
Councilman Vaughn asks why nothing has been done on the defective sidewalk on Warwick.  PW Supt. Johnson told Councilman Vaughn that the sidewalk would be repaired by the end of May and nothing has been done.  Vaughn wants the property owner cited.  Attorney Robbins would like to question PW Supt. Johnson when he returns from vacation before citing the property owner.
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Anya McConnell works for Senator Trey Hollingsworth out of his Greenwood office and states that she and the Senator are available if the council has any concerns or issues they would like to discuss.
Laurie Morrison, 432 Melrose asks why new town signs were purchased and states she would like to see more money spent in our parks for the kids.
Being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,


______________________________
Maribeth Alspach, Clerk-Treasurer



Approved: ________________________________
                  John Perrin, Council President







